Austin - Travis County Emergency Medical Services Advisory Board RECOMMENDATION 20210203-3

Date: 02/03/2021

Subject: Consider and take action of the non-emergency medical transfer franchise application
submitted by City Ambulance.

Motioned By: Board Member John Villanacci Seconded By: Board Member Jerry Staton

Recommendation: Upon review of the EMS staff findings report and discussions with EMS staff, EMS
Medical Director, as well as leaders and supporters of City Ambulance Service, the Austin—Travis
County EMS Advisory Board recommends that City Council approve City Ambulance as a non-emergency
franchise for the City of Austin.

Rationale: The ATCEMS Advisory Board agrees with the EMS staff findings and feels that a public
convenience would be served by awarding an additional franchise. The City of Austin currently has

three approved non-emergency franchises, American Medical Response, Acadian Ambulance Service
and Allegiance Mobile Health, all three currently providing non-emergent transfers.
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Ruttan

Against: 0

Abstain: 0

Absent: 0
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